
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

HELD ON 2 FEBRUARY 2006

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

OSM.004/06
MONITORING OF AND CHANGES TO THE FORWARD PLAN

The Overview & Scrutiny Manager presented report LDS.06/06 informing Members of changes to the Executive’s Forward Plans for 1 December 2005 to 31 March 2006 and 1 January to 30 April 2006.  Members referred to item KD.040/05 on the Carlisle District Local Plan and made the following comments and observations:

(a)
The Retail Capacity Study should be reported to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee when the Local Plan is considered.

(b)
The delay in the Local Plan due, in part, to Carlisle Renaissance and other matters was recognised but Members sought assurances that the programme would still meet the statutory timetable in an appropriate form and with the appropriate level of consultation.

(c)
It was emphasised that there should be sufficient time allowed for Overview and Scrutiny to have a proper role and involvement in the Local Plan process.

(d)
Members referred to the consultation processes for Carlisle Renaissance and the Local Plan and queried whether the Local Plan consultation would re-consult the external organisations initially consulted on the changes to the Plan arising from Carlisle Renaissance.  It was suggested that the Local Plans Officer could report to the next meeting of Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on the mechanisms for consultation and clarifying where this fits in with Carlisle Renaissance. 

RESOLVED – (1)
That the changes to the Forward Plans for 1 December 2005 to 31 March 2006 and 1 January to 30 April 2006 be noted.

(2)
That the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee be informed of the concerns of this Committee regarding the Local Plan and assurances be sought that the Local Plan will meet the required timetable in an appropriate form and with the appropriate level of consultation.

(3)
That the Director of Legal and Democratic Services ask the Local Plans and Conservation Manager to report to the next Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee demonstrating how the consultation on Carlisle Renaissance is integrated into the Local Plan programme and confirming if the programme would still meet the statutory timetable.  The report should also clarify any plans to reconsult these external organisations/agencies who have previously been consulted on the Plan, due to any further changes arising from Carlisle Renaissance.

(4)  That the report requested at (3) above should also be copied to Members of the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee.







